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Nov» 1962 

The November meeting was held at Island View C. C. Sterling, Va. Forty 
three members were present at this meeting. Ed Ault, who designed the course, 
spoke on some of the features of the course, one being that it was designed 
to be maintained in the most part by gang mowers thereby eliminating hand 
work» The course being only two years old was in excellent condition. 
Island View is planning a Bermuda program on their fairways in 1963. Dick 
Trevarthan is Superintendent at Island View* Dick spoke on some of the work 
and programs he used on his course. 

Bob Shields gave an outline of the forthcoming Baltimore conference. From 
his description of the program it sounds like this will be one of the most 
varied and interesting conferences yet. Lets all make plans to attend this 
onev^Bob also reported on Nationsl affairs and informed the members that 
all golf course superintendents who wish to attend any P.G.A. Golf Tournament 
will be admitted by showing wheir National Membership Card. 

Tom Doerer made some fine suggestions about how to conduct our Educational 
Program at our local meetings. H is suggestions were unanamiously accepted 
by the memb ers. 

Enclosed is a copy of the Proposed By-Laws which will be voted on at the 
December meeting. Also at the December meeting the Annual Election of 
Officers will be held® The nominating commitee presents the following names 
for President - Angezo Cammarota - Banclay Whetsallo Vice President - Tom Doerer 
Dick Stedman. Sec. Treas. - George Cleaver - Sheldon Betterly. Nominations 
will also be accepted from the floor. Only Charter and Regular members will 
be allowed to vote for officers and the By-Laws. 

Augustine DeFelice passed away Oct. 27, 1962. Augustine was Superintendent 
of Wilmington Country Club., Wilmington Delaware* 

The next meeting will be held at Tantallon Country Club, Fort Washington,Md* 
on Tuesday December 4, 19620 H ost SupH* Barclay Whetsallo Golf and inspection 
of Course from 12 till 4 P0M0 Cocktails ®rom 4:30 to 5:30 PCM. Dinner will 
be held at Smittys Steak House at 6:00 P0M. The Steak House is just a short 
distance from the club. Directions to Tantallon enclosed with this letter. 

Job Opening: Wilmington, C0 C., Wilmington, Del. is now accepting 
applications for position of grounds Sup't. Anyone interested contact Mr» A.M. 
Lucha General Manager - Box 789, Wilmington, 99, Delaware. 


